
NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING  
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

 
- VIRTUAL MEETING - 

 
Pursuant to A.R.S. Section 38-431.02, notice is hereby given to the general public that 
the CITY OF PHOENIX PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT will hold a 
neighborhood meeting open to the public on Monday, May 4, 2020, at 5:30 p.m.  
 
Per the most recent guidelines from the federal government, this neighborhood 
meeting will be held virtually, via a video conferencing platform. 
 
The public may listen to the live meeting by calling 602-666-0783 and following the 
below steps: 

• Enter meeting access code 625 625 771 #  
• Press # again when prompted for the attendee ID   

 
Members of the public may also observe the virtual meeting by visiting the following link 
and registering on the website:  
https://cityofphoenixpdd.webex.com/cityofphoenixpdd/onstage/g.php?MTID=e862
9441ea5790acdfb89c03d0441e72b 

 
If you wish to provide a written comment or speak at the virtual meeting, please submit 
a request to kim.steadman@phoenix.gov at least 48 hours prior to the start of the 
meeting. Staff will provide you further instructions on the process for public comment 
during the virtual meeting. Staff will make every effort to accommodate requests to 
speak submitted beyond the 48-hour period. Due to the added demands of facilitating 
the virtual environment for the public, applicants and other staff members, we cannot 
consider any request less than six business hours before the start of the meeting. 
 
A quorum of the CENTRAL CITY VILLAGE PLANNING COMMITTEE AND THE 
EASTLAKE-GARFIELD STEERING COMMITTEE may be present. 
 
The agenda for the meeting is as follows: 
 
Informational presentation and discussion regarding General Plan Amendment and Text 
Amendment Case Nos. GPA-SA-CC-1-19-8 and Z-TA-5-19-8. These are requests to 
expand the boundary of the Infill Development District (IDD) to include: 
 

• Approximately 432 acres generally bounded by Interstate 10 on the north and 
east, and the existing IDD boundary on the south and west (lots directly north of 
Roosevelt Street and Washington Street, and 10th Street and 16th Street); and 

 

• Approximately 618 acres generally bounded by Harrison Street, Buckeye Road, 
and Interstate 17 on the north; 12th Street, 16th Street, and 21st Street on the 
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east; University Drive on the south; and the existing IDD boundary on the west 
(8th Place, 9th Street, and 10th Street). 

 
For additional information regarding infill development see the following website: 
https://www.phoenix.gov/pdd/services/infill-development 

 
For further information, please contact Mr. Kim Steadman kim.steadman@phoenix.gov or 
at (602) 534-7284. 
 
This publication can be made available in alternate format upon request. To request 
reasonable accommodations, contact Tamra Ingersoll at the Planning and Development 
Department at (602) 534-6648, TTY use 7-1-1. 
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